



Area Committee Meeting but Jeff L will chair our next District GSR meeting and will attend the ACM in her place. The first planning meeting for District 22 workshops including the service luncheon, traditions luncheon and possible writer's workshop for story submission to the 5th Edition of the Big Book will be held, Saturday, June 25 from 1:00 to 2:30 at the Central Office. We will discuss dates and agendas at that time.

There is an Area Challenge for each group to send \$5.14 to the General Service Office before 12/31/22. If everybody does this, AA will continue to operate in the black.

A National AA Technology Workshop will be held September 9-11 in Tukwila, Washington near Seattle. This will be a hybrid event. Registration for in-person is \$75, online is \$25. For more information and to register visit [NAATW.org](http://NAATW.org). Judy G., our Technology Chair will be attending.

### **Alt DCM Report (position vacant)**

### **Secretary Report, Debbie P (Debbie Absent, Christine S. Filling in)**

Minutes for the May 8, 2022 meeting were sent out previously. Judy G moved to accept the minutes as prepared, and Sheryl G seconded the motion. Motion approved.

### **Treasurer's Report, Sheryl G**

Sheryl reported there is \$12,060.12 in the checking account and prudent reserves in the savings account of \$3000.80. Revenue for the month was \$304.64 with expenses totaling \$95.48. Total Year to Date Contributions are \$1,472.54. Leonard L. Moved to accept the report as given and Judy G seconded the motion.

### **Registrar Report, Barbara E.**

No report

### **GSR Sharing**

**Jim L** - Alternate for Ry - There will be a business meeting today to resolve some issues.

**John B** - Attendance is up to 50 to 60 people each meeting. Cliff D. celebrated his 45th year of sobriety this week.

**Joe R** - Melody Group - no changes

**Rick L** - ABC Group, Paso Robles - Attendance is good, contributions good. On 7/24 the group will hold a gathering at Sherwood Park from noon to 5pm. The meat will be provided, please bring a side dish.

**Travis** - Pioneer Group - The numbers of participants picking up with quite a few newcomers. Stick around for a BBQ honoring Founder's Day after this meeting is adjourned.

**Michelle** - Serenity Sisters, Paso Robles - They've become an international group on line with lots of good sobriety.

**Mark** - Morro Bay Monday Night - The numbers of participants is steady

**Lisa** - Back to Basics in Cambria - This hybrid meeting is studying the "Little Red Book" and will be sending \$5.14 to GSO for each of their members.

**Steve R.** - Early Risers Live, Los Osos - (report given by Gerald B.) Meets in Los Osos from 7am to 8am with 10-15 participants. Last week they had three newcomers.

**Chenoah** - Mesa Group, AG - The group revised their by-laws which hadn't been done in quite some time. Attendance is good, meeting seven days a week on zoom from 7am to 8am. Chenoah stated the Zoomers are not represented in the business meeting. It was suggested that they elect a separate GSR for their zoom meeting, providing that meeting has a valid ID number.

#### **STANDING COMMITTEE & LIAISON REPORTS:**

##### **CPC/PI Report, Jeff L.**

The Journey Group meets at Aspire Counseling on Saturdays from 11 am to noon at 865 Aerovista Drive, Suite #130. The group could use some support. Jeff L. is gathering literature for Sierra Vista and French hospitals as well as Senior Citizens locations. He has been asking about giving presentations at these locations as well.

##### **Grapevine Report - Position vacant**

**Technology Chair - Judy G.** Please check out our new website: [www.d22aa.org](http://www.d22aa.org).

##### **Intergroup Liaison - Jon K. Not present**

**SLOYPAA - Brian H.** The young people's group has several events planned. On June 17th they will hold a Pride Event at Frederick's Church with a dance from 9pm to midnight. Admission is \$5.00. On June 25th, they will have a "Spare No One" bowling event at Mustang Lanes from 5:30pm to 6:30pm for \$15 or \$20 at the door with a meeting afterward from 7pm to 8pm. On July 4th They will hold a Raffle Bonfire with the location to be announced later and they will hold a campout at Mustang Lake August 25 through 28th. Cost is \$20 to \$25 and more information will be available the next meeting.

**Convention Liaison - Gerald B.** Funding for the convention will start with a Chili Cook-Off on Saturday, June 18th from 5pm to 6:30pm at Calvary Church, 4029 S. Higuera, SLO. A Bake Sale will also be taking place at the same time and location. The convention will have six main speakers, including Denny S. From Los Angeles who was the drummer for the band "Wings". Be sure to check out the convention website: [myd22.org](http://myd22.org) for a full lineup of convention activities.

**Archives – Leonard.** Leonard stated that he needs to get together with Judy to post the history information on the new website. He also said that someone at the Open House was going through their groups boxes and found some historical stuff and suggest that if anyone finds any historical information to 1.) check to see if there is a history of your group in the District group history. 2.) If there is existing history, they can update that history with the new information or they can start a new group history. This way by archiving the history in the new District digital storage the info will be protected. Any questions contact Leonard. Area 93 Archives had a Founders Day function on 6/10/22 where they showed the movie "My Name is Bill W". Fun fact, Leonard said that 6/10/22 was the 87<sup>th</sup> anniversary of AA's first meeting when Bill & Bob were first introduced.

**Hospitals & Institutions - Maureen & Rusty** - They will have more to report at the next meeting as they are getting a master list together presently.

**GUEST: DEBBIE J. - PAST DELEGATE (PANEL 57, 2007-2008)** Debbie stated that she missed District 22 as she was here when Area 93 created the district. She has always seen great energy and a willingness to participate in District 22. She asked us to look at the pre-inventory questions available on the Area 93 website. Although the Area 93 Assembly is the same weekend as our District 22 Convention, she hopes that we can find the time to attend a portion of the Assembly.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

The District is still in need of an Alternate DCM, A Grapevine Chair and a SLOPYAA Liaison

#### **NEW BUSINESS;**

Does District 22 want to host an Assembly? We will discuss more on this later. Possibly the next panel could do it and we can help.

Adjustment of budget to add miscellaneous items i.e. Judy will attend the **NAATW** Technology workshop for \$25.

**ADJOURNMENT:**

Judy G. Moved to adjourn the meeting and Joe R. seconded the motion. Motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at 11:27am with the Responsibility Declaration.